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Regular Session – May 2, 2022

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, May 2, 2022 at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via Facebook Live.

Present:   Trustees Bobby McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy. 

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:32 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the April 18, 2022 regular session and the April 28, 2022 special session. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Interim Chief John Heath stated the department has 621 incidents YTD 2022 with 70 calls for service since the last regular meeting.  This was an average of 5.1 calls per day.  There were 13 overlapping calls, mutual aid received calls of 17 and 5 mutual aid given. Members of the department attend the FDIC conference in Indianapolis.  Station organization is ongoing with grass mowing and general maintenance.  EMS protocol testing is almost complete for the year.  Chief reminded the public that open burning is prohibited during the months of March, April, May, October and November from 6 am to 6 pm.  There have been a number of complaints in the township.  Maintenance on the trucks is being completed. 

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor stated the department completed cold patching in Echo Hills and Hunters Glen and the planning is ongoing for the ditch work to be completed this year, including Cress Dr and Hustead Rd.  There was discussion about installing a catch basin on Hustead Rd to help keep the water off the road.  In the cemetery, mowing and weed eating is ongoing and the county Pride program is coming to assist with the weed eating.  Don is ready to pour 24 foundations and will notify the monument companies after the pour.  There continue to be a number of funerals.  Trustee Pettit noted the hammer hoe should be in shortly and Trustee Young stated that work needs to continue throughout the township on areas of the roadway that have water on them when it rains. 
  
Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin told Don that he had received a number of compliments on how good the cemetery looks.  From April 4 to May 2, 2022, Brandon reported 45 calls, 1 arrest, 16 traffic stops, 12 assists of other departments, 54 business checks, 120 citizen contacts and 1355.3 miles put on the cruiser.  The cruiser had the new tires installed and P & R Communication said the pit bumper is due this week.  On April 12-13th, Brandon trained with the City of Springfield SWAT team.  The parking resolutions for the township need to be updated.  The windshield on the cruiser has been replaced after it cracked and the catalytic converter recall was fixed.      

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report.

Hustead EMS
Chief Heather Kaufman had no report.

Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks and the most recent credit card statement to the trustees. 

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee Pettit noted the fuel tank for the road department was ordered and they are waiting on the delivery of the new trackhoe.  The salt bin plans are still in process.

Trustee Young mentioned the purpose of the April 28th special meeting, which was to pass a resolution to participate in the ODOT salt bid program for the purchase of road salt for the next winter.

NEW BUSINESS
Trustee McClure said it was a honor to present awards to the Village of Enon Citizen of The Year and Young Citizen of the Year. He noted each honoree had an impressive resume.  

Trustee Pettit reminded the public to get out and vote May 3rd to support the levy for the Township Sheriff Deputy.
  

AUDIENCE COMMENTS
No Comments. 

At 7:51 pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.
